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Was Plato a feminist?
WOMEN'S FESTIVAL.

ANYONE?

Would you like to see a 

Women’s Festival this Winter or 

Spring? Downer Fem in ist 
Council will be considering such a 
possibility at their meeting this 
Sunday at 12:30 p.m. (right after 
brunch( in the Women’s Center. 
If you have ideas or enthusiasm 
for this endeavor, please join the 
Council on Sundays.

PLATO AND FEM IN ISM  
“ Was Plato a Fem inist?’’ If 

this question has been keeping 
you awake at nights or if you are 
iooking for a d ifferent per­
spective on this peren ia lly  
discussed book, listen to Mary 

Rossi, from UW-GB, in River- 
view Lounge, October 10 at 8:00 
p.m . Sponsored by Downer 
Feminist Council, this lecture is 
intended to com plem ent the 
freshman studies program. We 
hope to see all freshmen and 

women at this lecture!!

.. \\ hat does Downer Fem inist 

Council do? A panorama of 
things! Come to our next meeting 
in the Mary Morton Women’s 
( ’enter, 12:30 p.m. Sunday, and 
become a part of it . This week we 

will be pooling ideas, enthusiasm, 

and hopefully some objective 
criticism to begin making plans 
for a Women’s Festival. Your 
point of view could help make it a 
great success.

Note bene: The W om en’s 
Center Library has been tran­
sported to the reserve library in 

Mudd. It ’s a nice collection of 
fiction, resource m ateria l, 
biographies and poetry—make 
use of it and enjoy! If you had 

borrowed books from the 
Women’s Center to read over the 
sum m er but have not yet 
returned them, we invite you to 
do so! Return your unreturned 
books to the Women’s Center in 
Colman. Thanx, D.F.C.

Extensive remodeling changes face of Grill

SAMMY'S 
PIZZA

May Not Be Number 1 in the 
Appleton Area, But Our Hours Are

4 :3 0  p.m. to ?
Serving You Our Best 
PIZZA for 20 Years!
Phone 734-4567 For Delivery

"1 THE TOTAL PICTURE
205 E. Lawrence St., Appleton, Wl 54911 

(414) 731-8950
In  the Castle, across from the YMCA

Cameras, Framing, Studio

During the past summer the 
Lawrence University Physical 
Plant remodeled the Union Grill. 
This was the first time since the 
Grill was built that any major 

improvements have been made.
Workmen repainted the Grill in 

earth tones. They also installed a 
new tan formica counter and 
replaced the old drapes. Four 
new green plants now add a touch 
of color to the room. Eighteen 
new tables and chairs are due to 
arrive , to com plete the 
redecoration of the G rill. 
“Everyone (working at the Grill)

just loves how the refurbishing of 
the Grill turned out,” according 
to Marge, the Grill supervisor.

Remodeling the Grill is just the 
first part of a five year plan to 
rejuvenate the Union, developed 
by Tom Lonnquist, Associate 
Dean of Student Activities. The 
p lan , recently approved by 
M arw in W rolstead, Vice 
President for Financial Affairs, 
outlines the remodelling and 
improvement of the Grill, Cof­
feehouse, Lounge, and Viking 
Room. $28,000 from the Union 
maintenance fund (which has

been accumulating since 1951) is 
budgeted to carry out Lonnquist’s 
plan. Phase II of the plan will 
start soon—The coffeehouse will 
receive the old Grill tables and 
chairs. A new movable track 
lighting system (which can also 
be used in Colman) along with a 
few floor plan changes are slated 
for the Coffeehouse upgrading. 
Anyone with ideas about the 
Union or interested in joining the 
LUCC Union Committee, please 
see Coralee Ferk.

FV ‘Techies” on LU campus again
Fox Valley Technical Institute 

students have again invaded the 
premises. Roomed in doubles 
throughout Trever and Plantz are 
14 Tech students. These students 
chose to live on the Lawrence 
campus and may also opt to enjoy 
the benefits of the Downer Food 
Service. Why, you may ask, 
would someone want to do such a 
thing?

A housing problem of two years 

ago seemingly posed the un­
fortunate closing of 4 out of 6 
small houses. Enrollment had 
declined such that it was 
economically unsound for the 

University to continue to offer 
alternative housing in all six 
small houses. Residence hall 
space had to be filled; several 
small houses would have to go the 
way of the dinosaur. There was 
much student protest against the 
small house closings. Several

SAFETYand 
SECURITY
- FORUM-

Ct. 9th■Mfij
Representatives from the 

Appleton Police and 
Fire Departments

will by in your residence 
Hall to answer any & all 
of your questions con­

cerning

"Safety & Security”

Brokaw-Colman-Ormsby
Ormshy Lounge

7 to7:45 p.m. 

Kohler-Plantz
P ian ti Lounge

8 to 8:45 p.m. 

Trever-Sage
Trever Lounge 

9 10 9:45 p.m.

“ jBe There, A lohar
—Sponsored by the

Office of Campus Life
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utoàiAim

FREE DELIVERY
With This Ad 

-Drive-Up Window now available

_  Also. Hungri’s will now be open until after bar closing >2:30 am)

IDEAL on ft Bun
TWO LOCATIONS

1418 N. Richmond 545 High Street 

Appleton. Wis. (Next to campus)

733*0172 Oshkosh, Wis.
235-0223

Phone Fop Pick ups & Delivery 
Open 10:30 a.m. to Midniiht Everyday

meetings of students and ad­
ministrators followed. The ad­
ministration promised to do what 
it could to keep at least four 
houses open.

The final outcome was that 
only two small houses had to be 
closed. This ambiguously happy 
note was struck late in the 
summer of 1977. During that 
summer, the LU Housing Office 
contacted Fox Valley Tech and 
offered room and board on the 
Lawrence campus to a limited 
number of Tech students. If 
enough Tech students took ad­
vantage of the offer, Lawrence 
would be able to keep four small 
houses open. Fortunately for 
Lawrentians, a sufficient number 
of Tech students were attracted 
by the offer and brought their 
housing business to the 

University. And again this year 
several Tech students have 
decided to take the Lawrence 
option.

Not all Tech students are from 

the Fox Valley area. From all

over the state of Wisconsin and 
from other areas of the country 

come students interested in the 
specialized courses offered at the 
Institute. The Lawrence housing 
offer is a good deal for some of 
these students. Their room and 
board charges are a little higher 
than what a Lawrentian would 
pay. But the conveniences of the 
campus and its proximity to the 
Institute are attractive.

Acting Associate Dean for 
Residential Life Bruce Colwell 
welcomes the addition of these 
students on campus. Colwell 
wants the Tech students to feel 
welcome and comfortable. There 
was little interaction among Tech 
students and Lawrentians last 
year and Colwell believes that a 
little more interaction could be 
beneficial for both groups of 
students. Tech students offer an 
interesting and close-up view of 
an education different from that 
offered at Lawrence.

Deadlines fo r grants
The deadline for application for 

Fulbright Grants has been ex­
tended to October 25, Charles 
Lauter, dean of Student 
Academic Life, said this week. 
The original deadline was Oc­
tober 16. Lauter also announced 

that the deadline for Watson 
Fellowship applications was last 
Monday. He reported that the 
fellowships committee has begun 
its search for possible nominees.

The Fulbright Scholarship is 
awarded for graduate study and- 
or research in 30 countries. The 
Watson Fellowship is awarded 
for “a focused and disciplined 
Wanderjahr of the student’s own 

divising.”

Other fellowships and 
scholarships available to seniors 

for graduate study include the 
Danforth Fellowship, awarded 
for graduate study leading to a 
career in college teach ing; 
Marshall Scholarship, awarded 
by the British Government for 

two years of graduate study at a 
British university; the Rhodes 

Scholarship, awarded to out­
standing single students for two

to three years of study at Oxford; 
and the Rotary G raduate 
Fellowships, awarded for a year 
of formal study in a foreign 
country.

Information on these and the 
m any other scholarships 
available can be obtained from 
Dean Lauter, the Career Center, 
Departm ent Chairm en, and 
bulletin  boards on which 
fellowship notices are posted.

Lauter com mented that 
although competition for many of 
these scholarships is extremely 
intense, more Lawrence seniors 
may qualify than actually apply. 
He pointed out that Lawrence has 
a distinguished record in regard 
to scholarship awards Typically 
at least one Lawrence senior a 
year is awarded a Fulbright 
Scholarship, and some years as 
many as three such grants have 
been awarded to Lawrence 
students.

More information about the 
fellowships may be obtained 

from the Career Center in Wilson 
House.
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Vikes wallop Bucs 35-0

The Vikings rolled to their third 
shut-out in four wins last 
Saturday by demolishing Beloit 
on their home field. 35-0. The 
game remained a scoreless tie 
through the first quarter because 
Bill Simon, a junior Defensive 

end, pounced on the first of his 
two fumble-recoveries of the day, 
stopping Beloit inside the LU 20.

In the second stanza, the LU 
scoring m ach ine (second in 
passing and total offense in the 
country, NCAA Division III, and 

fourth in scoring) really opened 
up, as junior Bruce Barkwell 
rushed for two touchdowns in 
three minutes. The Vikings first 
scoring opportunity came after a 
blooper punt by Beloit put the ball 
on the host’s 35. Six straight 
rushes by Barkwell produced a 
score, which was capped by the 
first of five PAT’s by Greg 
Jacobs. Two plays after the 

ensuing kick-off, the Bucs 
coughed up the ball on their own 
38. Senior “ Bubbles” Neuman 
recovered, setting up Barkwell’s 
second score, a 5-yard gallop.

The second half saw the Vike’s 
score three TD’s, all through the 
airways. Junior QB Jim  Petran, 
(currently the number one passer

and “most totally offensive’’ 
player in the nation, NCAA 
Division I I I )  hit senior receivers 
“ Heimy” Heimerman and Paul 
“ I love my m ajor” Gebhardt on 
scoring strikes of 15 and 23 yards, 
respectively, in the third quarter.

The aerial bombardment was 
topped off in the fourth stanza by 
a 4-yard scoring pass to rookie 
Jeff Ropello. Third year man 
Brian Fero had his best game as 
a Viking, pulling in 8 passes for 
117 yards to lead all receivers.

The defense did an admirable 
job all day, covering 4 fumbles 
and holding the Bucs to just 36 
yards passing. Though the 

Vikings won easily, they were 
plagued by penalties (16 for 193 
yards) all game. “Maybe that is 
a good one to get out of our 
systems” , coach Roberts com­

mented about the game.
This Saturday the Vikings meet 

their first division opponent in the 
Knox Siwash. Paul Gebhardt, 
who ranks third in receiving and 
eighth in scoring (Division III)  is 
expected to set a new LU career 
record for yards receiving. In his 
brief career he has caught a 
record 113 passes for over 1800 
vards and 22 touchdowns. Paul

invites all (both) of his fans to 
“get their fannies” out to the 
Banta Bowl by the 1:30 game 
time to catch all of the action. 
Geb also offered to host an a ll­
campus BYO party in his room 
im m e d i a t e l y  f o l l o w in g  

Lawrence’s 42-point win. See you 

there!

Theatre Art 
at Worchester

An exhibit of contemporary 
American theatre posters which 

are part of the collection of the 
theatre department will go on 
display in the Worcester Art 
Center gallery Sunday, October 
8. A reception sponsored by the 
Art Association will be held that 
afternoon from 5 to 7 p.m. The 
entire Lawrence community is 
invited to attend. This is the first 
reception in which is hoped to be 
a continuing event for all shows 

displayed in the gallery.
Gallery hours are Monday thru 

Friday 10 a .m .-4 p .m . and 
Saturday and Sunday 1 p .m .-5 
p.m. This display will be con­
tinued thru October 19.

A concert by the Gilmour 
Brothers and a special session on 
classical—folk guitar are the two 

latest additions to the schedule 
for the Pickin’ and Grinnin’ 
Workshop which will be held at 
this weekend from Friday, Oct. 6, 

through Sunday, Oct. 8. The 
workshop will offer an op ­
portunity for area musicians and 
would-be m usic ians to learn 
more about playing guitar, banjo, 
m ando lin , fiddle, du lc im er, 
autoharp and harmonica.

The workshop w ill include 
several instructional sessions, 

special interest groups, pe r­
formances, concerts and lots of 
time for playing and singing folk 
music. The Gilmour Brothers will 
perform at 4 p.m. Saturday, and 
the classical - folk guitar session, 
led by W illiam Storey specialist 
in guitar with the Conservatory,

also will be part of the Saturday 
afternoon schedule. The guitar 
session is entitled “ Classical 
Guitar: Can a Folkie Do It? ”

Workshop sessions will be held 
in Union and in Main Hall, a 
change from  the previously 
announced plans to hold sessions 
in the M usic-Drama Center. 
Workshop information will be 

available at registration Friday 
night and Saturday morning in 
the Union Foyer.

The fee for the workshop is $25 
per participant. Registration and 
dancing will open the workshop 
Friday from 6 to 8 p.m . in the 
Union. Participants who cannot 
join in the Friday activities will 
be able to register at the Union 
Saturday m orn ing . The first 
sessions Saturday are scheduled 
for 8:30 a.m .

General Announcements

X-C runners beaten, but not down
hv Mike Kahlow

The LU cross country team 
hosted M ichigan Tech and 

Marquette last Saturday, and 
was badly beaten. Still, the team 

was not humiliated, for they ran 
well against competition above 
and beyond their class. It was the 
sort of mismatch that would 
happen if the LU football team 
played the Detroit Lions. No 

matter how well the Lions play­
ed, they would still be out­
classed.

Jim  Miller again was the hero 
for the local team . Not only did he 
break the Lawrence course 
record, but he won the meet as 
well. By winning, he prevented

the other two teams from pulling 
off the ultimate humiliation: a 
perfect score. (No matter who 
you run against, it’s awfully 
depressing to have the other 
team ’s fifth runner finished 
before your first runner crosses 
the line.)

Peter Hoover, ’79, showed that 
he still has a good race or two 

left, despite his old age. Peter, 
the oldest runner on this year’s 
team, was the second Lawrence 

runner to finish, placing 18th. 
Following him to finish off the top 
five for Lawrence were Mark 
Kohls, 19th; Mike Kahlow, 20th, 
and Bryan Torcivia, 23rd. Also

Office Furniture & Supplies -  Art & Drafting Materials
213 E. College Ave., Appleton 739-9431

Welcome Students!

running were A1 Gunn, Randy 
Behm, Don Latarocca, and John 
Blaser.

For all of you thousands of 
cross country fans that showed 
up Wednesday for the meet 
against Ripon, here’s why there 
wasn’t any meet: Ripon doesn’t 
have a team anymore. Rumor 
has it that they heard about the 

course they would have to run 
Saturday at the V ik ing In ­
vitational (straight up the hill at 
Highcliff) and decided to disband 

on the spot. So. only three teams 
will show up for the invitational 

this weekend—St. Norbert 
College, UW-Sheboygan, and 
Larry U. St. Norbert has already 
beaten our heroes once, but the 

smart money says that they will 
turn around and go home when 
they hit that mountain four miles 
into the race. Besides, Lawrence 
has the advantage of their large 
home crowds.

CML TLutors

Would All CML Tudors please 
stop by the office with paysheets 
by Thursday, October 12th. If we 
have not supplied you with the 

forms, we have them in the of­
fice. Your W-4 should be on file in 
the business office and the orange 
or green card from financial aid 
turned in to CML for the proper 
signature. We would also like to 
check on the Tutor-Tutee m at­
ches to make sure that every 
Tutee has been given a Tutor. 
Office hours are 9-12 and 1-5 
weekdays. Ext. 327.

Course Change Period Ends

Oct. 11 is the last day to make 
class changes (adds, drops, S-U 

course oprions) for Fall Term 
courses. Students may withdraw 
passing from Fall Term courses 
through the last day of classes, 
Saturday, December 2.

A free class on beginning 
darkroom techniques will be held 
on Saturday, October 7 at 9 a.m . 

We will meet in the Darkroom 
(Main Hall B-4). For more in­
formation contact Art Kelley, 
ext. 352.

ACM E F U R N IT U R E  CO M ­

PANY announces the complete 
clearance sale of one set of living 
room-dining room furn itu re  

ensemble of slightly used but still 
in damn good (DG) condition. 
For information call ext. 636.

S E N IO R S  
— RESUMES P R IN T E D -

★ White or color stock *  pas  ̂Service
★ Typing Service Available

OF A P P L E T O N  IN C .

323 W. C O L L E G E  A V E .  A P P L E T O N *  WIS.  54911

PHONE 733-6627 Q U A L I TY .  QUICK PRI NTI NG

Fine Imported

—Jewelry

—Accessories

—Gifts

Hardly Ever
319 N. Appleton Street 

10:30 to 5:30 daily. Friday til 8:30, Sat. til 5

731*2885

Trâee lers 
W orld. 

L td .

STUDENTS: Plan early for your holiday travel. 
Special rates may be available.

P rang« 't Downtown Appleton 

Before you travel — Ask UsM !

P O  Box 1075 
Appleton Wl 
54912

731-8171 Member 
Pockerlond 
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}
L e v i s

r

at the

1S0Ï RAIL
Your Exclusive LEVI Store 

across from Gimbels

CO-OP MEETING at 4:00 on 

Sunday in Riverview Lounge.

Anyone with pictures or slides 
of the May 28th Concert with the 
Lawrence Studio Orchestra and 
Matrix, please contact John or 
Mike at 733-4478 as soon as 
possible. Your pictures may be 
m a te r ia l for future a lbum  

covers!

BARB FISCHER, ’78, will be 
speaking this Wednesday, Oc­
tober 11, at the Lawrence 
Christian Fellowship meeting. 

The meeting will be held in 
Riverview Lounge at 9:00 p.m. 

She will speak on community and 
campus outreach. Everyone is 

invited to attend.

Colman House Council invites 
everyone to Happy Hour on 
Saturday, October 7, after the 
football game (4-6 p.m .). Ad­
mission is only 75c for all the beer 
you can drink, plus free popcorn! 
SEE YOU THERE!

The Photo Society Field Trip to 
Door County leaves Sunday 
morning at 11:30. Meet behind 
the Art Center.

ATTENTION SENIORS

There will be a meeting for all 
seniors in the Coffeehouse at 
seven o’clock to plan for com­
mencement weekend. (And yes, 

munchies will be served.)

Vikings booters to 
face Beloit
L.U.S.T. will put its 4-0 record 

on the line Saturday when it faces 
the Beloit College Buccanneers in 
a 4 p.m . game at Whiting Field. 
Lawrence 1-0 in conference play, 
while Saturday’s game will be the 

conference opener for Beloit.
The Vikings opened conference 

play Wednesday by defeating 
Ripon 2-1 at Whiting field. John 
Laing scored the Vikes’ first goal 
with a 25-yard shot. John Boas 
was in the nets for the Vikings.

Committee elections
Applications are being 

taken for positions on several 
LUCC and University com­
mittees. The committees with 
unfilled positions are: Board 
of Control, Housing Com­
mittee, Multi-Cultural Affairs 

Committee, Experimental 
Pro jects G roup, Honorary 

Degrees Committee, Honors 
Committee and the Union 
Committee. In addition a 
com m ittee  has been 
established to address the 
U n ivers ity ’s proper and 
appropriate responsibility for 
the physical education , 
recreation , and ath le tic  
participation of students. The 
committee is being convened 

by Rik Warch, Vice President 
of Academic Affairs. Ap­
plications for this committee 
must be submitted to his 
office.

Applications for all com­
mittee positions are available 
from packets on the door of 
the LUCC office.

The LUCC office will be 
open Tuesdays and Thursday 
from 10:00-11:30 and Wed­

nesdays from 1:00-2:30.


